Murton Parish Neighbourhood Plan Working Party

Report to the Parish Council April 11th 2018

1. City of York Local Plan
The Working Party noted the comments made at the Parish Council on March 14th and prepared a final version of the submission on behalf of the Parish Council to the Inspector.  The copy was given to the Clerk for onward transmission to the City of York Council.
Originally the Parish Council agreed that the comments should be restricted to two Spatial Strategies which are of direct relevance to the Parish: 
    SS2 The Role of York’s Green Belt
SS9 Land East of Metcalfe Lane
However, it was pointed out at the Parish Council meeting that we should also comment on 
Section 10 Managing Appropriate Development in the Green Belt
In the comments we pointed out the importance to the Parish of Policy GB1, statements 10.3 and 10.4 and Policy GB2, for example 10.18, the protection of infill spaces.  We pointed out that the comments on infilling were very important for Murton with a conservation area which has been threatened from time to time.  It is key to the Parish’s historical heritage and to the openness of the Green Belt. In both comments on SS9 and Section 10, there were strong riders that all depends on proper use of enforcement as recommended in the National Planning Policy Framework 207.

1. Grant from Locality
It was noted that the Parish Council at its meeting of March 14th agreed to apply, on behalf of the Working Party, for a new grant from Locality.  The Working Party is working with Dave Chetwyn, our consultant, on the new grant application.  Bids were allowed from April 1st and we hope to get our bid ready for dispatch by the Parish Council before the end of April.
1. New website
The Working Party has sent Cllr Wells new copy on the Neighbourhood Plan.  The Working Party has noted the advice it has received on websites, namely that the Inspector will expect to see clear statements of progress and background to our application.
1. HMOs
The Working Party noted comments made by Cllr Warters, our Ward Councillor, to the City of York Council officers, on the large number of HMOs in the Ward and other areas close to the two Universities. This concentration is also of concern to our Working Party.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
